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Non-substantive Change Request for Collection 3060-0214


	The Commission is submitting a non-substantive change request to the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) with regard to a new sentence in 47 CFR sections 73.3526(c)(1) and 73.3527(c)(1).  Those rules address broadcasters that maintain any portion of their public inspection file locally rather than via the online public file hosted by the Commission.  As a result of a recent FCC order (see FCC 17-137, rel. Oct. 24, 2017), the following sentence has been added to each of those rules:  “The applicant, permittee, or licensee must provide information regarding the location of the file, or the applicable portion of the file, within one business day of a request for such information.”  Existing collection 3060-0214 covers sections 73.3256 and 73.3527 of the Commission’s rules, as well as other rules.  We expect that providing information on the location of a station’s public inspection file, for example in response to a telephone request, will take a very small amount of time.  In addition, as stations complete their transition to the online public file, we expect that a decreasing number of stations will maintain any portion of their public inspection file locally rather than online.  Accordingly, we find that the burden estimates contained in the supporting statement for collection 3060-0214 are sufficient to cover any burdens of providing information regarding the location of the file within one business day of a request for such information.  We submit this non-substantive change request to ensure that any burdens associated with this new requirement are considered part of existing collection 3060-0214.  Nothing else is being changed in the collection, including the estimates contained therein.
